HT Update Friday 30/8/24

Dear pupils, staff and parents/carers,

Student Parliament
· From Monday students can stand in the Student Parliament elections. 
· This is their chance to have a say in how the school is run. Those who want to stand can put their name forward from Monday and links will be posted in your year group teams and in the bulletin.
· Work with us to help improve your school and gain some valuable experience at the same time.

House Time assemblies
· This week I reminded pupils about the important message about phones being switched off and in trays or bags during lesson time.
· I talked about uniform and how our policy is very flexible, and how PHS is better when pupils are in uniform.
· I also asked pupils to give their House Tutor any questions to ask me and I will address these at next week’s House Time assembly.
· I would be grateful if these things could be discussed at home.

New PHS
· Last week some of the Senior Leadership Team had a look round the new building. We are continuing this with more staff over the next few weeks to get a sense of what we can achieve in our new building.
· We are working on more engagement opportunities between now and October 2025.
· Thank you to our BAM Construction colleagues for taking time out to take us round.

Reminder that our Extra-curricular and Community Clubs Night is on Wednesday 4th September from 5-7pm.

Yours faithfully,

Kevin Ryalls
Headteacher


